[bookmark: _GoBack]		MINUTES
Port Ellen Primary School Parent Council
Friday 27th November 2015 @ 1800 : Port Ellen Primary School
In Attendance	
Maureen Macdonald, Mary Swanson, Maggie Harrison, Kate Brown & Linda Kirkpatrick
Apologies from: Sally Campbell, Sarah MacMillan, Marion Campbell, Lorna Millsopp, Caroline Morris & Susan Hamilton
Approval of Minutes
Minutes from 29/9/15: Approved by Maggie Harrison & seconded by Maureen MacDonald
Chairpersons Welcome
Mary opened meeting and welcomed all
Raising Attainment: National Framework
The government have issued a document to explain to parents the reintroduction of national testing in all schools.  This ensures all children (regardless of area or background) have the same chances of achieving.  The key years for national assessments will be Primary 1,4 & 7 & will run along with the SLNN.  This will be compulsory for all children throughout Scotland.
Stage Update
Maureen emailed Neil MacEachern to request that the fiber glassing of the wood for the stage will be required.  There will be five panels all in different pastel colours.  The work is now scheduled to take place within the next two weeks.
Maggie Harrison met with representative from ‘14’ – she was shown the stage & a photo was taken with children on the stage – she will return once work is complete.
Certificate of Registration
Maureen received from Demi Borthwick the renewal letter from Argyll & Bute Licensing Board requesting payment of £20 & updated contact details to renew the Application for Registration of Society.  This has to be received by them by 31st December.  Linda will attend to & get a cheque from Sally.
Annual Christmas Fair
The fair will be held in the Primary School on Saturday 5th December.  School doors will be open from 11am, with fair commencing at 2pm.  The children’s treasure hunt will be run this year by the Parent & Toddler Group.
A donation of £400 for the Christmas Fair has been very kindly given by Ken McClure.
Christmas Disco
The Christmas Disco will be held on Thursday 17/12/15 from 7pm – 9pm.
Parent Council to organize refreshments & to assist staff supervise the event.
Entrance fee of £1 per child.
Mary approached Port Ellen Coop re their yearly donation of a selection box for each child.  There is a new manager this year so details have been passed to him for his approval.  Mary to inform Coop of number of children in school which is 72.

Carols & Nativity	
This will be held in St John’s Church on Monday 21st December starting at 1.30pm and followed by a short service from Rev Jim McNulty.
Teas, coffees & mince pies will be served by Parent Council Members in the church after the service.
All parents welcome.

Future Meetings	
AGM will be held on Monday 25/1/16 @ 6.30pm

Useful dates	
Sat 4/12/15	Christmas Fair :   2pm
Thu 10/12	Christmas Panto
Fri 11/12	Christmas Panto
Thu 17/12	Christmas Disco : 7-9pm
Fri 18/12	School Christmas Lunch
Mon 21/12	Nativity & Carols, St John’s Church : 1.30pm
Tue 22/12	School Closes for Christmas holidays
Wed 6/1  	School Reopens

Meeting Closed : 7pm



If you have any questions or matters you wish to be discussed, please see a member of the Parent Council or contact the Parent Council by email: portellenprimaryparentcouncil@btinternet.com
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